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To: Bruce Martin, DCAPT
From: Greg Schaefer, DSO-PB
RE: Report for August 2021 B&S Mtg.

ACTIVITIES:

The latest issue of Northwind is out and | encourage everyone to read it. There are some really
interesting articles in there. Also, be sure to check out the Spotlight Question — the first one to
submit the correct answer (no one has done so yet) will be spotlighted in next quarter’s issue.

REPORTS:
Division 1: Flotillas are actively engaging in print and digital publications.
All other Divisions: No report submitted.*

*The only SO-PB | regularly receive is from our Deputy, Tiffany Townsend, who is SO-PB
in Division 1. If your Division has an SO-PB, please encourage that person to send me the
reports that they submit for your Division meetings. If your Division has no SO-PB,
please let me know how | can help you identify one.

CHALLENGES:

We began the year with great enthusiasm from a fully-staffed Publications department.
However, some of the ADSOs have completely dropped off the radar and are not responding to
my emails. This is very frustrating. If any officers more seasoned than | am have any advice on
how to deal with this, I’d appreciate your wisdom.

End of Report



